
February 11, 2020 
 
Re: HB 2601 
 
Dear Education Committee Members, 
 
I am just another mother, wife, daughter and nurse asking that you support Representative 
Huebert's bill, HB 2601 (School Immunizations). 
 
I graduated nursing school in 2011 and have worked in several different fields. I believed in 
vaccines until my 2nd child was effected. The large red lump was just a superficial reaction, but 
systemically it caused behavioral damage that I wish we could undo. 
 
Honestly, vaccines were never on my radar as a concern until another nurse friend of mine asked 
that I look at the ingredients in vaccines and the possible AE's that could result. It was then that I 
realized multiple issues, we had experienced. Since then, I have 2 unvaccinated children, 1 fully 
and 1 partially. Amazingly enough, my unvaccinated children have NEVER required antibiotics, 
have never had an ear infection, zero allergies, zero behavioral issues; unlike my fully and 
partially vaccinated children. Now that I have researched and read science that has been 
conducted and unfortunately hidden from the public's "easy" access, it is clear how our industry 
and government has gone above and beyond to silence the issues that make vaccines unsafe. One 
of my big concerns are the babies who die of SIDS just hours or days after their routine 
vaccinations. I personally know a mother who has been told there is no connection, but vaccines 
were administered the same day as her child passed away. If it were anything else, it would be 
highly considered as a causative issue. Please consider this amendment and understand we all 
want what is best for our children, and that is to protect our bodies from harmful ingredients that 
are KNOWN to be unsafe and have shown that by hundreds of stories hushed by censorship. 
Thank you. 
 
Lacey Ruff 
Derby, Kansas 
 


